
 

 

Dear Providers, 

Our infusion room has made some changes to visitors in our infusion room 

over a year ago. In order to ensure patients are made aware of our changes. I 

am asking that you inform the patients with whom you are referring to our 

services, to ensure they are aware of this policy of no children under 13 

being allowed. 

Here at Tuality Community Hospital the safety of our patients and their 

families are very important to us. In order to protect our patients and their 

families a policy change was implemented last year that will now be strictly 

enforced our infusion room at the Hillsboro and Forest Grove location that 

would prohibit children under the age of 13 in our infusion room. We made 

this change to our Policy AMB-001 to protect children under 13 from being 

exposed to harmful toxic medication and to protect our patients with 

weakened immune systems. 

Our infusion room also requires patients to be able to toilet themselves 

when they come to our clinic. If patients are not able to toilet themselves 

then the patient will need to be admitted for an observation appointment at 

the hospital. Please call our clinic to discuss this need. 

 

Sincerely, 

Carrie Rogers 

Clinical Nurse Manager 

Infusion Services 
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